Waterloo Town Council Meeting May 21,2018

A meeting of the Waterloo Town Council was held May 15,2018 at 6:31 pm at the Waterloo Grant Twp. Library. Council members present were:

David Bolton

Nathan Diehl

Bill Hubartt

Jess Jessup

Ken Surber

David Kruse / Town Attorney

Tena Woenker / Town Manager

Pam Howard / Acting Secretary

The following business was discussed and action taken: Unless specified all votes were unanimous.

Public Hearing:

- 1. Council approved rezone of W Maple Street adjacent to RP Wakefield, 600 W Maple Street from UR (Urban Residential) to LI (Light Industrial).
- 2. Public Hearing concluded at 6:46 p.m.

Committee/Council Reports:

1. Code Enforcement reported on twelve permits issued so far this year with an estimated value of \$11,081,750.00.

Communications from the Town Manager:

- 1. Tena reminded everyone town wide garage sale was going to be June 8, 9 and 10th and the Circus was coming June 12th.
- 2. Julie Buss was hired and working at Town Hall as Deputy Clerk.

New Business:

- 1. April Minutes and Claims were approved
- 2. R.P. Wakefield tax abatement request was approved
- 3. May was proclaimed Pink Out month, Resolution 18-01
- 4. Council approved the Engineering services for Community Crossings. Dave Wolfe gave a report of the breakdown. \$115,050.00 will come from MVH and \$146,000.00 will come from LOIT. Dave and Mark will do some curb painting.
- 5. Tena also has approval to apply for the Community Crossing Grant
- **6.** David Wolfe explained to the council why the speed limit needed to be changed on CR 28 and **Ordinance 18-05** was approved.
- 7. Resolution 18-02 Lemonade Day Proclamation was approved

- 8. Tena asked if she could get quotes and take the money from Rainy Day Fund to finish the remodel of the meeting room at Town Hall
- 9. Tena explained to the council that she would like to have another meeting to discuss the Local Trax matching grant and that was approved

0.41	TO.			
Other	KII	sin	ess:	

Open Floor:

There being no further business to discuss, meeting was adjourned at 8:02p.m.

David Bolton, President

Pam Howard, Acting Secretary